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17th July 2020
Dear Parents,
School is now officially closed for the summer and we are planning to open to all pupils from Reception to Year 6 on Thursday 3rd September. 
All year groups will be treated as “bubbles” which means that they will not mix with other year groups in school. We have arranged 2 separate start and finishing times so it is very important that you look at the enclosed timetable so you know what time your child will be starting and finishing school. This will help minimise contact and maintain distance, as far as possible between individuals. I have kept the times as close together as possible to help our families. As soon as your child is brought into school in the morning and collected at the end of the day you must leave the school grounds immediately. For those families with more than one child in school please ensure you find a space away from other families while waiting for another child.
Children should return to school in full uniform. They may also bring a coat, lunch box (if your child is on packed lunches) and small bag, ideally a school book bag. Other information relating to things like P.E. kits will be given to your child on the first day back.
Our priority is ensuring the school environment is a safe as possible. We will also:

· ensure good respiratory hygiene, by promoting the “catch it, bin it, kill it” approach;

· provide enhanced cleaning throughout the school building during the day, including cleaning frequently-touched surfaces more often; 
· minimise contact and maintain distance, as far as possible between individuals; 
· ask students and staff who have symptoms of COVID-19 to self-isolate and arrange for a test in line with current public health guidance and keep school informed;
· manage confirmed cases of coronavirus (COVID-19) in the school, in line with current public health guidance. This means staff and/or students may be asked to self-isolate for 14 days (based on advice from their local health protection teams) if they have been in close, face-to-face contact with someone who has tested positive for the virus.
All children are expected to socially distance on their way to school and as they enter the school site. They will be encouraged to wash their hands regularly during the school day and use sanitisers when washing facilities are not available. We will also have staggered break and lunch times to minimise contact between class groups.











continued
It is important that all parents and carers help us implement all these approaches by encouraging their children to co-operate and follow the advice set out in this letter, and the guidance from the government (link below) as well as the wider public health advice and guidance.

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/what-parents-and-carers-need-to-know-about-early-years-providers-schools-and-colleges-during-the-coronavirus-covid-19-outbreak/what-parents-and-carers-need-to-know-about-early-years-providers-schools-and-colleges-in-the-autumn-term
Please remember that students must not come to school if they are displaying any of the common symptoms of coronavirus (COVID-19). The government advice is that children should stay at home for 14 days if they or anyone who lives with them are displaying coronavirus symptoms (a new, continuous cough or a high temperature). 
If children become unwell on site during the school day with a new, continuous cough or a high temperature, we will ask parents to collect them.
Please alert the school office if your child is unwell and is unable to attend school; please be clear if the symptoms appear to be related to COVID-19.
Please check the school website over the summer and particularly in the last 2 weeks before we return to school for any new changes or advise.

Thank you for your continued support, enjoy your summer and we look forward to seeing all the children back in school in September.
Your sincerely

Ray Moloney                                                                                                   
DIOCESE OF SALFORD

Parish of St Augustine of Canterbury
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